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SUBJECT:  Provincial Benefits Trust for Non-Union Employees 
 
PREPARED BY: Ontario Catholic School Trustees’ Association 
 
PRESENTED BY: Dan Parr, Director of Education 
 
 
BACKGROUND: 

 
The School Boards Collective Bargaining Act does not provide any framework for discussions on 
the terms and conditions of employment for non-union employees and does not provide any legal 
authority for school board trustee associations to discuss non-union employees’ terms and 
conditions of employment, although a framework was developed for central discussions with 
principals and vice principals (P/VPs) through their associations. Other non-union employees do 
not have a similarly structured association to represent all non-union employees. While non-union 
employees may be members of various associations, these associations do not act on behalf of 
their members with respect to terms and conditions of employment. 
 
The terms of settlement with the P/VPs associations included a Letter of Agreement regarding 
employee health, life and dental benefits. As with the unions, the trustee associations and the 
government agreed to transfer these benefits for P/VPs to an Employee Life and Health Trust 
(ELHT). The only employee group that does not have a mechanism for the transfer of employee 
benefits to an ELHT is the remaining non-union employees’ group. 
 
The Technical Working Group on Benefits Report dated April 2015 recommended that employee 
benefit trusts should have at least 10,000 employees to optimize efficiencies. The total number of 
non-union employees in the province is approximately 15,000, nearly half of which are P/VPs. 
The parties acknowledged that an ELHT for all non-union employees, including P/VPs would be 
more efficient. The memorandum of settlement with the P/VPs associations provided for an ELHT 
that would include other non-union employees. The governance for this ELHT provides for 
representatives of P/VPs, other non-union employees, as well as the trustee associations and the 
government. 
 
Staff from the trustee associations and the government have been discussing the framework for 
non-union benefits through an ELHT with representatives from non-union employee associations, 
which include the Council of Ontario Directors of Education (CODE), Ontario Catholic 
Supervisory Officers Association (OCSOA), Ontario Public Supervisory Officers Association 
(OPSOA), Ontario Association of School Business Officials (OASBO), Ontario Catholic School 
Business Officials Association (OCSBOA) and l’Association des gestionnaires de l’éducation 
franco-ontarienne (AGÉFO).  
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To respond to the need for a formal framework, the non-union employee associations are in the 
process of forming a new association called the Education Council of Associations for Benefits 
(ECAB). The discussions have focused on the development and planning of a model for the 
delivery of benefits for all non-union employees, including those not currently represented by an 
existing association, in cooperation with the P/VPs associations. Discussions are underway among 
the trustee associations, the government and proposed ECAB representatives to determine the 
appropriate process for non-union employees, other than principals and vice-principals, to transfer 
their employee benefits to the ELHT. 
 
The trustee associations, the government and the non-union employee working group will 
continue to develop terms, including benefit plan design, for the non-union employees on similar 
terms as outlined in the PVP Letter of Agreement. The cost to school boards will be the same as 
for the unions and federations which is the 2014-15 cost per full-time equivalency (FTE) plus 
4% for each of the 2015-16 and 2016-17 years. The government will add the same extra funding 
as noted in the P/VP benefit letter of agreement for non-union employees equal to $300 per FTE 
starting in 2016-17. All employee benefits will transfer to the ELHT by August 31, 2017. 
 
In order to complete the process, OCSTA requires school boards to approve the following 
resolutions. 
 
 
RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 
That the St. Clair Catholic District School Board receive the report:  Provincial Benefits Trust 
for Non-Union Employees, for information. 
 
That the St. Clair Catholic District School Board approve the transfer of benefits for its 
remaining non-union staff to the provincial non-union Employee Life and Health Trust for 
principals, vice principals and other non-union staff by August 31, 2017. 
 
That the St. Clair Catholic District School Board authorize OCSTA to develop the terms and 
execute the trust agreement for a non-union Employee Life and Health Trust, with the other 
trustee associations, the government and the ECAB to provide employee benefits to all non-
unionized employees of school boards in the Province of Ontario. 


